Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

December 13, 2011

Officers in attendance: Lucie Andrade (president), Linda Millard (co-secretary), Mary Morris (co- secretary), Rose Larson (treasurer) 
Attending: Karen Saltzman (Principal), Joseph Connor (Assistant Principal), Leslie Becker (School Council)
Opening: At 6:35 the meeting was called to order by Lucie Andrade.  The floor was turned over to Mrs. Saltzman.

Principal’s Report:

· Mrs. Saltzman welcomed Leslie Becker to the school council.  Leslie has been appointed in Bill Larson’s place.  Mr. Larson just won election to the School Committee.

· The school is looking into a parent communication guide.  The goal is to create a short reference guide with basic information.  The guide will give families a list of phone numbers to call specific to their needs (i.e. school number, nurse’s office, adjustment councilor).  It will be a “road map” to get answers. It may be produced in magnet form so it can easily be posted.

· The next school connect will announce both the music concert on December 14 at 6:30pm and progress reports will be sent out on December 15.
· Winter break will begin after dismissal December 21.  The teachers are taking 2 furlough days.  Classes will resume on Tuesday January 3, 2012.

Mr. Connor is still monitoring attendance and discipline.  It is an ongoing process.   

Mr. Connor just completed evaluations on all teachers with less then three years of experience.   

The eighth grade will see a presentation by the High School band on Monday December 19th.  There is a possibility the band will allow middles school students to join. 

On December 16, Bristol Aggie will give a presentation to the eighth grade.
On December 10 eighth grade students were given an “interest inventory test”.  The goal is to help bridge the transition from eighth to ninth grade and help the high school better prepare for incoming freshmen.  The career and technical options will be explained.  There will be a make up for anyone absent.

Financial Report:

· Rose handed out and reviewed the Profit and Loss Budget Performance of November 2011 (a copy is attached).
· There was an update from the IRS.  The State of Massachusetts approved the Brennan Organization of Parents can be an independent non-profit group.  Now the proposal moves to the federal level.
· The Turkey Raffle was a success. Heather Whitehead did a great job organizing it.  Next year will be her last year at Brennan, so it is suggested someone else assist next year to learn how it is done.

Upcoming Events:

· Tuesday January 10, 2012 will be multi cultural night.  Families will bring in food and items of their culture to share with the Brennan community.  Lucie Andrade will coordinate.  There will be a door prize to win an  iPod as an incentive to come.

· There will NOT be a BOP meeting in January.

· On March 13th there will be a Title one math and reading night.

.

Open Discussion: 

· Box Tops are still being collected.  Lucie will be submitting any recently collected.  Spread the word to send in those box tops.

· This was Linda Millard’s final month as secretary.  A big thank you to her for help and dedication.

· Questions were raised regarding eighth grade math vs. algebra.  The new common core standardization will intensify.  The goal is to create a more challenging curriculum by “pushing down” the math each grade level.  

· Positions to join the Board of the BOP are open for next year.  All are welcome.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm

Respectfully submitted

